Reference Library: CFG Case Study
Family with too much life insurance from one company.

By R. Randal Seal, President, Director of Consulting Services, The Capitol Financial Group, Inc.

Problem: Family (mother and three children) own 100% of private company. Family members own a combined total of over $100,000,000 of improperly structured life insurance with one carrier. In addition, a portion of the policies are marital property in the hands of the children, subject to the claims of a former spouse if one of the children should divorce. The family wants to keep the company stock in the immediate family. 


Analysis: There is no diversification among insurance companies and the existing policies are with an insurance company that is not highly rated. Some of the existing policies qualify for unlimited interest deduction as long as they remain traditional policies. The family wants to keep marital and non-marital property separate, and allow the company stock to remain within the immediate family with no possibility of claims made by the spouses. The second generation family members need an insurance plan integrated in the overall family estate and business continuity plan. 


Solution: Replaced some of the existing insurance with a diversified portfolio of new insurance owned by a new trust under a split dollar agreement with the company on an uncollateralized split dollar basis (the trust has an obligation to pay back the corporation's premium). Due to the possibility that one of the children may end up as a majority shareholder, an uncollateralized split dollar plan was used to avoid possible incidents of ownership. (Since the time the plan was put in place, a new Internal Revenue ruling has been issued allowing a limited rights collateral assignment without risk of an incident of ownership for majority stockholders. We have since advised the clients' legal counsel regarding this development.) Provided a complete cost/benefit analysis to the clients, who then determined to allow a large number of the existing policies to lapse, but kept the majority of grandfathered policies and converted two of the policies to a reduced paid-up status. Negotiated with the existing insurance company to convert some of the existing whole life policies to variable policies, on a no new commission basis. The new trust protects the policies from claims of a former spouse in the event of a divorce. Worked with the insurance companies to have the anniversary date of the new insurance coincide with the existing insurance. 
